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PLAN/BEST VALUE PERFORMANCE PLAN 2007-2010

The Head of Policy and Performance Services (Ms Curr) submitted Report PPP.28/07 and gave a presentation on the second draft of the Corporate Improvement Plan 2007-2010.  The presentation highlighted the amendments that had been made since the last meeting of the Committee.  The matter had been considered by the Executive on 19 March 2007 (EX.059/07).

Ms Curr reported that the second draft of the Corporate Improvement Plan 2007-2010 incorporated the comments on the first draft from the Community, Corporate Resources and Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committees and the results of the Cumbria wide Quality of Life Survey 2006.  Financial information had been added to the Plan.  Further analysis linking spend to corporate priorities was required and would be contained within the final draft.  The final version of the Plan would incorporate the requirements of the Best Value Performance Plan, including year end performance when it was available.

The Executive had decided:

“1.  That the updated contents of the draft Plan be approved as the basis for further consultation and development.

2.  
That it is noted that the Plan, in defining the priorities of the Council, assists current and future allocation of resources in ways that are relevant to the delivery of the priorities.

3. 
That the second draft of the Plan be referred to the Community, Corporate Resources and Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committees for further consultation.”

In considering the report Members made the following comments and observations :

a) In response to Members’ questions Ms Curr stated that:

· Page 10, last paragraph, the duplicated sentence would be removed

· That the financial information contained in pages 20 to 22 would be reviewed to assess whether or not the section could be made shorter or easier to understand

b)
In response to a Member’s query regarding the timescale for Job Evaluation, Dr Gooding stated the Job Evaluation was near completion in terms of scoring, but there was still a lot of work required in terms of salaries and scales.  Negotiations had to be organised with Trade Unions regarding pay protection and back dating of salaries.  The £1 million figure in the report was 6% of the pay bill and would be used to manage any changes in the first three years.  

RESOLVED –  1) That Report PPP.28/07 be welcomed

2) That the Committee looks forward to the third opportunity to examine the Corporate Improvement Plan.







